MAHER TERMINALS LLC
1210 Corbin Street, Elizabeth, N] 07201 (908) 527-8200

July 8, 2015

Mr. ]. Tacon _
C/o Maher Terminals LLC
1210 Corbin Street, 2™ Floor
Elizabeth, NJ 07201

Dear Mr. Tacon:

On Friday, July 3, 2015 you were employed by Maher Terminals as one of our labor foremen
in the Container Yard operations. Included in your responsibilities is the transporting of labor
personnel to their assigned machines.

While in transit with a bus full of personnel, a fire started in the electrical panel of the bus.
This resulted in smoke and flames followed by a foul odor. Immediately, you stopped the bus and
ordered all personnel to exit immediately via the rear emergency exit (as you were trained).
Additionally, you proceeded to utilize the fire extinguisher located near the driver’s seat and
extinguished the fire.

Your immediate actions were instrumental in the safe evacuation of all the employees and
minimizing the damage to the vehicle. Maher Terminals would like to extend our appreciation for
your quick thinking and immediate action in preventing potential injuries and loss of equipment
during this incident. Thank you again for your swift and responsible actions.

Sincerely,

Director, Container Yafd Operations

/mam
cc: R. Suarez, ILA Local 1235

C. Telle, ILA Local 1235

G. Cross

A. Ray

A. Murrello

F. Hrdina

M. Del Viscovo




